

Chester SSP



Newsletter



June-July Edition 2016

Welcome to the Summer term 2 edition of the Chester School Sport Partnership newsletter.

Once again a huge thanks for your continued support in our competition events and programmes!

This second half of the summer term we have had Kwik Cricket, Quad Kids Athletics, Mini Red Tennis and Orienteering competitions taking place.

We are in the final term of the academic year and would like to remind everyone to ensure to apply for their School Games Mark award, get involved in our Run2Rio project and keep active over your summer holidays!

Until next year, have a superb summer break and we will see you for some more exciting competitions kick-starting from September. Good luck to those schools competing in the Level 3 Summer Games finals.

Happy Holidays from the Chester SSP team.

Best of the Blogs!

In order to make blogging on the School Games website more rewarding, the School Games are introducing the 'Blog of the Week' competition. This is a chance for you to have your story promoted on the official School Games Twitter feed – which currently has over 5,500 followers – with a screenshot of your opening paragraph and a link to view the full story.

Your story will also be included on the front page of the School Games website when they release their monthly celebration of all of the winners. Keep an eye on the 'What's On' section at the bottom of the home page for more information and lots of great stories!

All of the entries made will also be considered as part of the Reward & Recognition Scheme.

All you need to do is ensure that you've entered your School Games Day and that you've blogged on your www.yourschoolgames.com dashboard. Blogging is easy, simply scroll down on your dashboard and click on the 'create a new post' button on the left-hand side.

If you need some help on how to blog, please contact Claire Smedley or look on the School Games website for a copy of the blogging support document which you can download.

Kwik Cricket Mixed A comp

On Wednesday 8th June at Boughton Hall Cricket club the Years 5/6 mixed A competition Kwik cricket competitions took to the fields.

15 teams participated in the competition, from many runs to bowled wickets the pupils taking part were all fabulous! The level of cricket played by all was of a high standard and we were pleased to host a competition which allows pupils talents to shine!

There were 4 pools of matches with a chance to win the cup and also the plate.

CUP

In semi-final 1 Christleton played Mickle Trafford. In semi-final 2 Waverton took on Tattenhall. The games were close and 2 teams pitched their way to the final with a Christleton verses Tattenhall cup final! Meanwhile Mickle Trafford played against Waverton in the third and fourth place play offs.

Congratulations to Tattenhall who bowled, batted and ran to win the cup final with an overall score of 259.

Well Done to Christleton as runners up finishing with 225. Mickle Trafford finished up in third place and Waverton in fourth place.

Tattenhall and Christleton will go onto represent Chester in the level 3 finals at Warrington Cricket Club on the 8th July– Good luck!



Tattenhall Mixed A competition Cup Winners

For more photos of the Kwick Cricket Competition please see page 4.





Guilden Sutton Plate Winners

PLATE

In the plate semi-finals Huntington played Guilden Sutton and Overleigh played St Werburghs. Again a great close semi-final took place leaving a Guilden Sutton versus St Werburghs final! Whilst Overleigh played Huntington in the play offs.

Many congratulations to Guilden Sutton who won the plate final with 240 against St Werburghs finishing as runners up with 193 runs. Overleigh finished in third place and Huntington in fourth place. Great job everybody for your great cricket sportsmanship and effort.

Finally we would like to say a huge thank you to CEPD coaches and Owen Williamson from Cheshire Cricket board for helping to umpire and in the running of the day!

Kwik Cricket Mixed B Competition and Girls competition

Mixed B Competition

Following on from a successful and glorious cricketing day yesterday led onto the Mixed B and Girls only competition on Thursday 9th June at Boughton Hall Cricket club.

In the morning the pupils were raring to go as the mixed competition went underway with 14 teams participating and 4 pools of matches going on.

Brilliant close scoring games went on throughout the morning. In semi-final 1; Waverton played Upton Heath. In semi-final 2 Belgrave played Tattenhall. Upton Heath were on fire and they went on through to the finals.

Meanwhile Tattenhall and Belgrave were giving each other a run for their money as both teams persevered to keep their scores high! Belgrave caught out their opponents securing a place in the final verses Upton Heath.

Upton Heath and Belgrave was a great final pair to face one another! The game was very close and the crowds were cheering. But only one team could take the win.

Congratulations to Upton Heath for winning with 247! And well done to Belgrave for finishing in second place with 231!



Saughall Girls Competition Winners



Upton Heath B Competition Winners

Girls Competition

Later that afternoon the Years 5/6 Girls competition took place with 8 teams representing their schools. Two pools of matches went on with some great cricket being played. Winners of pool A were Saughall who went onto face Guilden Sutton who were runners up of pool B. Whilst Christleton who were winners of pool B played Waverton who were runners up of pool A.

The semi-finals were close with all teams fighting their way to make the finals. Overall it led to a Saughall versus Christleton girls' competition final.

Saughall fielded well against Christleton as they managed to bowl and catch out their opponents whilst Christleton fought hard to bat and score some runs with their remaining players.

The scores finished with 199 to Christleton and 254 to Saughall. Many congratulations to Saughall for winning the girls competition! Well done to Christleton girls in second, Guilden Sutton in third and Waverton in fourth places.

Saughall and Christeton will go onto represent Chester at the county finals at Warrington Cricket club on the 29th June. Good luck!

Once again thank you to everyone for their support and great attitude and to CEPD and Owen Williamson from Cheshire Cricket board for your help and support throughout both days of the 3 competitions.

Summer term 2 Gallery



Christleton Runners up of the Kwick Cricket Girls



Belgrave Mixed B Kwik Cricket Competition Runners up



Opening of the Kwik Cricket



 $@Chester SSP \ \ Don't \ forget \ to \ follow \ us \ on \ Twitter \ for \ all \ the \ latest \ pictures \ and \ updates.$

Quad Kids Primary - Monday 20th June

On Monday 20th June the Quad Kids Athletics competitions took place at Blacon High School. Despite a rainy start to the day the clouds left and the sun broke out to give us a dry and eventful fun quad kids competitions.

7 schools from Chester participated with over 60 pupils taking part. Quad kids is a unique competition where all the members of a team participate in every event. The events were 75m sprint, 600m run, vortex howler throw and the standing long jump.

The pupils were brilliant and the scores were so very close with just 7 points between the top 2 teams! Many congratulations to Overleigh St Mary's who came out on top with 1500 Points. Commiserations and a great effort by Saughall who finished up as runners up. Thank you to Blacon High Sports leaders and Judith's Coaches from CEPD for all your help on the day.

Overleigh St Mary's will now go onto represent Chester in the Level 3 summer games in Warrington this July- Good luck!.



Winners-Overleigh St Mary's



Runners up-Saughall





Mini Red Tennis

Wednesday 22nd June at Glan Aber tennis club welcomed our county mini red tennis competitions for years 3 & 4. 14 teams participated in the competition with over 40 pupils competing.

There were 3 pools of competitions and the top teams from each pool went onto play in the play offs.

The play offs consisted of; Overleigh B team versus Saughall. Waverton A team versus Overleigh B and Saughall versus Waverton.

The games were close and pupils fought hard to serve, smash and score!

Congratulations to Waverton as our county level 2 winners of the Mini Red Tennis. Well done to Saughall as runners up and Overleigh finishing in third place.

Many thanks to The Queen's School leaders, the 18 young tennis leaders recently completed a tennis leaders course which enabled them to qualify to lead a great event! Thank you also to Glan Aber tennis club for allowing us to use such a great facility which provided a great experience for all!



Waverton Year 3&4 Mini Red Tennis Winners





Queens School Young Tennis Leaders



Orienteering

On Thursday 23rd June at Overleigh St Mary's hosted the county level 2 Orienteering competition. There were 16 teams participating from Chester schools . The weather was glorious with sunshine and clear skies, perfect for a day of Orienteering.

The event was split into 4 waves which consisted of 2 boys waves and 2 girls waves. The schools with the overall combined team best time were the winners.

We were fortunate to have Deeside Orienteering run the event with their state of the art equipment.

The leader board was constantly changing with many schools in for a chance to be top.

With just 5 seconds between the top two teams Upton Heath came out with the best time.

Many congratulations to Upton Heath and Overleigh who finished as runners up.

Upton Heath will now go onto represent Chester in the Summer Games Orienteering taking place in Warrington.



Upton Heath Year 5/6 Orienteering Winners



Swimming Programme

Member Schools of the School Sport Partnership were offered an intensive block of 'Top up Swimming' lessons for children in year 6 who were unable to swim 25 metres.

In total 15 schools participated in the program with a total of 111 pupils. It was a very successful 3 weeks of swimming thoroughly enjoyed by all!

Well done everyone!



School Games Mark

The school games mark application opened on Wednesday 1st June 2016 and will run until Wednesday 28th September. Well done and congratulations to those schools who have already applied and received their mark!

Don't forget every school that submits their application before Friday 22nd July will be entered into a prize draw and the lucky winner will be announced that day!



Dates for your diary 2015-2016

Primary Schools

Secondary Schools

Primary & Secondary

July

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
4	5	6	7	8
		SUMMER GAMES		
		FINALS		
11	12	13	14	15
18	19	20	21	22
25	26	27	28	

Have a great summer and see you all in the next academic year 2016/17







Chester School Sport Partnership Blacon High School Melbourne Road Blacon, Chester CH1 5JH

Phone: 01244 371475 ext 102 / 138 Fax: 01244 374279

@ChesterSSP

School Sport Managers: Claire Smedley & Amina Gani-Shaikh

claire.smedley@blaconhigh.cheshire.sch.uk aganishaikh@blaconhigh.cheshire.sch.uk



'Providing opportunities for every young person to shine'



@ChesterSSP

Don't forget to follow us on Twitter for all the latest pictures and updates.



http://www.chesterssp.co.uk/